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As experts in the distributed model of training, COMs are committed to community-based 
training, which exposes medical students to the unique healthcare needs of rural and 
underserved populations and prepares them to continue serving those communities after 
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profession has to offer. These system failures and biases discourage osteopathic researchers 
from applying for and receiving NIH grants resulting in critical clinical areas being underexplored. 

Osteopathic medicine has a blueprint for improving patient outcomes that relies on research-
backed practices for continuous improvement. The osteopathic research community is willing and 
able to contribute to the mission of the NIH through more osteopathic representation and 
research. We respectfully offer the following recommendations to achieve this goal and 
strengthen the Cures 2.0 legislation:  

1. Establish a structured partnership between the NIH and the OME community, including 
AACOM, which creates and executes a plan to increase NIH funding for COMs.  

2. Establish a NIH program to incentivize principal investigators from COMs.  
3. Consider opportunities to fund NIH research projects that incorporate the osteopathic 

philosophy and OMT.  
4. Increase representation for the osteopathic profession on NIH National Advisory Councils 

and study section reviewers.  




